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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

22 February 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entry dated 17 January 2023 and the associated rebuttal from your Official 

Military Personnel File (OMPF) because the issuance of the entry does not allow for a fair 

assessment of your performance and should ultimately be removed for “several substantial 

reasons.”  Specifically, you contend the Page 11 does not address a specific violation of the 

Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ) and the deficiencies cited were related to “negligent 

screening practices” but not a “clear breech of a specific UCMJ article.”  You further contend the 

recommended corrective actions do not align with the “nature of a 6105 entry, which typically 

addresses more serious misconduct.”  Additionally, you contend any mistakes you made were 

“part of the learning curve rather than willful negligence.”  Lastly, you contend the credibility of 

the Commanding Officer (CO) who issued the counseling entry is “questionable” because you 

assert he was subsequently relieved for lack of judgment.   

 

The Board, however, determined the counseling entry of 17 January 2023 creates a permanent 

record of matters your CO deemed significant enough to document.  The Board also determined 

the entry met the 6105 counseling requirements detailed in MCO 1900.16 

(MARCORSEPMAN).  Specifically, the Board noted the entry provided written notification 






